AGENDA NOTE.
Meeting: Tayside Community Justice Authority. March 2015
Title: Options Appraisal of East Port House Supported Accommodation Unit.
By: Howard Llewellyn. Chief Officer. 
1. Over the last five years the question of East Port House has been raised with the Cabinet Secretary and his officials by the Convener and Chief Officer(s) on many occasions without any substantive progress.
2. During 2014, Andy Bruce, Deputy Director of the Scottish Government Justice Directorate, visited East Port House to see the services provided. He discussed the services with staff, the Convener and the Chief Officer and undertook to provide a ‘Government’ view thereof. 
3. He subsequently informed the Chief Officer that he had been very impressed with the facility and could imagine its value to the local area.  He understood that, at its inception, it had been intended to provide a national capability. However the impression he formed was that, in reality, it provides a local/regional service.  
4. He concluded that how it would be funded in the future lies at local/regional level and that whilst the CJA currently provides the funding route consideration must now be given as to how such a service will be funded under the new model(s).
5. He confirmed that if such services should continue and be maintained under the new model(s), the government and service providers need to find a mechanism for ensuring this happens, once the CJAs and “the neat mechanism they currently provide for pooling resources are no longer in place.”  
6. He has raised this general issue at subsequent meetings with the Chief Officer confirming that the Government expects that each CJA/CPP should map out the cross-boundary services (such as East Port House) currently being delivered in their areas and then devise a process for ascertaining whether (a) the local authorities which make use of the service wish it to remain in place and (b) if so what their share of the running cost should be.  This should then allow contracts, leases etc. to be confirmed and extended as appropriate. The Government and service commissioners/providers could also then look at the best way of allocating the funding for such services under the new arrangements.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Clearly the Government accepts no ‘overarching’ historical or current responsibility for East Port House outside the normal funding mechanism. Officials will not advise the Cabinet Secretary to adopt a contrary view. (This was reported by Professor Spencer, the previous interim Chief Officer, following a meeting he had with the then Cabinet Secretary). 
8. Therefore it must be concluded that no further or additional funds will be received from the Government to meet any deficits, fund the service (outside the usual funding provision), or meet any dilapidation costs. As a result officers of DCC undertook to provide a substantive report to the Board in March 2015.
9. The Chief Officer has recently been informed by those officers that at a meeting of DCC Chief Officers on 13 January 2015, it was agreed that discussions about liability for the dilapidation costs and the re-deployment of staff would now take place between the Chief Executives/Directors of the 3 local authorities. The Chief Officers will then liaise with leads from each area to determine the next steps.  At the recent Tayside CJSW Partnership Management Team Meeting it was agreed that as these discussions were yet to occur, it would not be possible to produce the expected substantive report. 
10. DCC officers have therefore said , as the outcome of these discussions are unlikely to be known before the end of February, they will not be able to provide a report to the Board until the June Board Meeting .Members are asked to note this. 
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